Davis High School Community Council Minutes September 5, 2018 6:30 a.m.

Attendees: Greg Wilkey, Bradley Chapple, Corrine Barney, Traci Meade, Robyn Lawson, Erik Gunn, Officer Cade Bradshaw, Shanna Barker, Gregg Laub, Kate Niederhauser, Julie Taylor, Janel Tidwell, Lance Thaxton, Ivie Laub, Ian Johnson, and JD Wilson.

Council Chair Shanna Barker welcomed the Council and reviewed the purpose of the Community Council. It was proposed that Kate Niederhauser be the Vice Chair and Lance Thaxton serve as Secretary. Brad Chapple motioned for approval. Traci Mead seconded the motion. The motion was approved. Kate Niederhauser will serve as the Vice Chair and Lance Thaxton will serve as Secretary.

Mr. Wilkey and others provided information concerning changes to DHS student body, teachers, and class offerings as a result of the boundary changes and opening of Farmington High School. According to Mr. Wilkey, DHS has over 2100 students, and FHS has about 1550. DHS is down 13 teachers, but the number of class offerings increased. Over 100 students requested variances and were approved to attend DHS.

The student officers shared information about Homecoming Week. The theme for this year is Dare to be a Dart. The faculty advisors indicated there has been a really good start to the school year.

The new school resource officer, Officer Bradshaw introduced himself, and reported that the main issues he deals with include drugs, sexting, and bullying.

Kate Niederhauser, as the PTA representative, reported that the PTA does a lot to support the teachers, such as teacher appreciation and feeding. The PTA plans to have a red ribbon week and reflections.

The following items from last year's community council were discussed. Julie Taylor reported on the Kaysville City School Communication program. She will continue in that position. Mr. Wilkey reported on the blended learning initiatives. A summer incentive program was offered faculty. They were challenged to read the book <u>Blended</u> over the summer. About 50 teachers accepted the challenge. The faculty received training from the book's author. Erik Gunn shared how he is "flipping" his class. He records a 20-minute lecture the students review at home. This allows for more classroom discussion. It was shared that some parents have concerns with total online teaching. DHS is implementing a variety of blended learning type teaching models. This includes AM financial lit class and AM fit for life. There is also an IVC lab were students receive instruction via video teleconferencing from teachers at different schools. These teaching models allow for greater student options.

Mr. Wilkey reviewed this year's School Improvement Plan Goals and the Trust Lands Budget. The three goals this year are: Student Achievement (emphasis on STEM), College Career and Community (graduation, CE, AP), and Teaching and Learning (Canvas and plan from DCTs). The total

projected budget is \$295,118.96. Mr. Wilkey identified the few areas where funds have already been spent.

Shanna Barker informed the Council of upcoming training on 23 October, 6 pm at Ogden High School. She also informed the Council that upcoming Council meetings will address Safe Technology and Digital Citizenship responsibilities, and reviewing data from the prior school year once it is available. The next meeting is scheduled for October 3 at 6:30 am.

Gregg Laub motioned that the meeting be adjourned. Lance Thaxton seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned.